
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE 

Inter-Office Communication 

 

 
DATE:    December 16, 2019 
 
TO:   Supervisor Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chairman, Milwaukee County Board of 

Supervisors 
 
FROM:  David Muhammad, Deputy Director, Department of Health & Human Services 

On Behalf of Mary Jo Meyers, Director, Department of Health and Human Services 
   
SUBJECT: Request to Amend Resolution File No. 19-886  

 
 
I am writing to request your assistance in correcting Resolution File No. 19-886 passed by the 
Committee on Finance and Audit last week.  The current resolution incorrectly identifies 
Dungarvin and Milwaukee Center for Independence as the providers for Supportive Living 
Options (SLO) services in 2020. However, Broadscope and St. Charles should have been listed on 
the resolution as the correct providers.  Broadscope and St. Charles have been providing SLO 
services throughout 2019.   
 
We sincerely apologize for our oversight.  We are working with Sup. Moore Omokunde to 
potentially offer an amendment so that our error can be corrected and services can continue 
uninterrupted into 2020.  We are also working with the Comptroller’s Research Services Division 
to draft the amendment.  
 
I have attached File No. 19-886 with strike through language for your information.  
 
Please feel free to contact me with any questions. Thank you for your consideration of our 
request. 
 
 
 
 
____________________________________for 
Mary Jo Meyers, Director 
Department of Health and Human Services 
 
 
Attachment (1) 
 
cc:  County Executive Chris Abele  
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Raisa Koltun, County Executive’s Office  
County Supervisor James “Luigi” Schmitt 
County Supervisor Supreme Moore-Omokunde  
Steve Cady, Research Director, Comptroller’s Office  
Janelle Jensen, Office of the County Clerk 

 
 


